Present were Sel. Todd, Sel. Olson and Sec. Betty Hooper.

Hilda Johnson came in to find out what her statis on land will be since she has had her property surveyed and finds that she only has 12 acres of land. She has subdivided 2 acres for her daughter, leaving her only 10 acres. Being that the transaction occured after April 1, her statis will remain the same for this year, but next year she will not qualify for Current Use. She will have the option to apply for Discretionary Easement.

Dale Perkins came in to apply for a permit to conduct a Rock Concert on the land of Thomas Parker on Parker Road. Police Chief Ballou and Asst. Police Chief William Forest were present and advised the Selectmen to derive deny the permit due to problems with previous parties held by these same individuals at the same area. The Selectmen denied the premit

William Barss was denied permission to buy gravel from the Landfill area.

A Building Permit was issued to Dino Rossi.